

Đề thi gồm: 09 trang

Chú ý:

- Thí sinh không được sử dụng bất cứ tài liệu gì, kể cả từ điển.

- Thí sinh làm bài trực tiếp vào đề thi này.

SECTION 1: LISTENING.

Phần nghe có 02 bài, mỗi bài được nghe 02 lần (giám thị chỉ mở 01 lần đĩa tự động phát 02 lần)

SECTION 1: LISTENING

I. Listen to Rebecca and Adam planning a night together. For each question, choose the correct answer. (10 points)

1. Rebecca and Alan decide to meet on.....

A. Wednesday

B. Thursday

C. Friday

2. They decide to.....

A. Go out for dinner.

B. Go out for a drink.

C. Stay in and watch a DVD.

3. The Orange Tree is on.....

A. Church Road.

B. Love Lane.

C. Potter Street.

4. They will meet at.....

A. Ten past seven.

B. Twenty to seven.

C. Seven twenty.

5. Rebecca met Charlie.....

A. at a party.

B. on a skiing holiday.

C. at the sports centre.

II. You will hear a woman asking for information about a festival. Listen and complete the questions. (10 points)

Summer Festival	
Type of Festival:	Food and(1)
Runs from:	Friday to(2)
Opens at:	(3)
Gates close at:	(4)
Take bus number:	(5)

SECTION 2: PHONETICS

III. Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from that of the rest by circling your answer (A/ B/ C or D). (2.0 point)

1. A. coach

B. care

C. decide

D. scared

2. A. gather

B. author

C. birthday

D. month

3. A. laugh

B. weigh

C. enough

D. cough

IV. Choose the word whose stress pattern is different from the other three of the group.

Write your answers in the space provided. (0,4 points)

1. A. affect

B. affirm

C. study

D. collapse

2. A. typical

B. collector

C. regularly

D. horrible

SECTION 3. LEXICO - GRAMMAR

V. Choose the correct answer to complete each of the following sentences. THERE CAN BE MORE THAN ONE CORRECT ANSWER TO SOME QUESTIONS. Write your answers in the space provided. (5,0 points)

1. You should pay morein class.

A. part

B. care

C. notice

D. attention

2. Should we play table tennis now? -.....
 A. I'm sorry, I should not. B. I'm sorry, we should not.
 C. I'm sorry, I can't. D. I'm sorry, I mustn't.
3. I always take one.....in coffee.
 A. spoon sugar B. spoon of sugar
 C. spoonful of sugar D. spoon full of sugar
4. Lan's hair looks nice. She's just.....to the hairdresser's.
 A. been B. gone C. come D. arrived
5. The doctor gave me this.....for a bad cough.
 A. recipe B. prescription C. receipt D. menu
6. Lan lives with her grandparents but she does hercooking and washing.
 A. own B. private C. proper D. personal
7. I bought this dress at the.....on Hang Bai street.
 A. clothes' store B. store of closes C. clothes store D. clothing store
8. Isn't it easy to learn English well? -
 A. No, it is B. No it does not C. Yes, it is D. Yes. It does
9. There are two churches in the town andof them are extremely old.
 A. each B. all C. both D. most
10. When my sister and Ichildren, we often played with together.
 A. was B. will C. were D. are
11. Mr. Nam to work yesterday
 A. wasn't drive B. not drive C. didn't drove D. didn't drive
12. The news on TV last night very good.
 A. was B. has C. were D. be
13. Lan did not know the world. Hoa didn't ,.....
 A. so B. neither C. either D. too
14. The boss wants his to type some letters.
 A. secretary B. novelist C. journalist D. musician
15. If he eats all that food, he eats.....
 A. quite much B. too many C. quite many D. too much
16. Mr Robinson speaks Vietnamese very.....
 A. skillfully B. good C. fluently D. best
17. My school will _____ the school festival next week.
 A. organize B. Take C. rehearse D. play
18. _____ silly mistake!
 A. What B. What a C. How D. How a
19. This food tastes _____.
 A. careful B. Carefully C. delicious D. deliciously
20. - "Would you like some corn?" - "_____."
 A. No, thanks. I'm full B. Ok. I don't like corn
 C. All right D. Yes, I would
21. Why _____?
 A. those men are laughing B. are laughing those men
 C. are those men laughing D. are those laughing men
22. - "_____?" - "That's a great idea."
 A. Do you like playing sports B. Can you buy me some apples
 C. Why don't we go out for dinner D. May I borrow your pen
23. I am not sure where she is. She _____ be in her office.
 A. must B. might C. can D. should
24. - "_____ do you pay a visit to your uncle?" - "Every other week."
 A. Why B. When C. How often D. How long
25. Lan: "I don't like travelling a lot."
 Mai: "_____."

- A. So do I B. I don't, too C. Either don't I D. Neither do I

VI. Give the correct form of the words in capital to complete the sentences.

(2,0 point)

1. When being a child, she received a good..... **(EDUCATE)**
 Walking is a fun, easy andactivity. **(EXPENSIVE)**
 A balanced diet alone is not enough for a healthy **(LIFE)**
 That woman is very pleasant, but her younger sister is a little..... **(FRIEND)**
 Jane likes to wearclothes. **(COLOUR)**
 6. The teacher the students to study harder. **(COURAGE)**
 The students of class 7A enjoyactivities after school hours. **(DIFFER)**
 Some students are following the to the video room. **(LIBRARY)**
 The post arrives at eight in the morning. **(REGULAR)**
 10. Do your classes start or later? **(EARLY)**

VII. Each of the following sentences contains one error. Underline and correct it. (1,0 points)

- He drinks a lot of mineral waters in a day. ⇒ _____
 We shouldn't run or walk careless around the pool edge. ⇒ _____
 Hoa told me that her aunt cutted her hair yesterday. ⇒ _____
 There are a large, modern bathroom and a kitchen in the apartment. ⇒ _____
 Many people think that teachers give students too many homework. ⇒ _____

SECTION 4. READING

VIII. Read the passage and choose the best option to complete the passage. Write your answers in the space provided. (2,0 points)

Your headache and you sneeze and cough. Your nose is all stuffed up , and it keeps running, so you have to blow it every few minutes. You know by these(1) that you have a cold, and you feel completely(2). You are not sure if you will live through the day.

Everyone suffers(3) the common cold at some time or other. It isn't a serious.....(4), but over a billion dollars a year is spent on different kinds of cold medicine every year. This medicine can relieve the symptoms. That is, it can make you cough(5), make your head less intense, and stop your nose (6) for a while. However, it can cure you cold. So far,(7) no cure for the common cold and no medicine to prevent it.....(8) there is no cure or preventive medicine for colds, people have all kinds of ideas about(9) prevent and treat colds. Some people think that if you eat a lot of onions, you won't catch cold(10) say that you should avoid getting wet and chilled, or you will catch cold. However, this is apparently not so.

- | | | | | |
|----|-------------|------------|--------------|-------------|
| 1 | A. diseases | B. fevers | C. cures | D. symptoms |
| 2 | A. sad | B. hungry | C. miserable | D. thirsty |
| 3 | A. from | B. of | C. with | D. about |
| 4 | A. misery | B. illness | C. headache | D. wrong |
| 5. | A. less | B. fewer | C. much | D. more |

- | | | | | |
|-----|-------------|-------------|-------------|--------------|
| 6. | A. walking | B. jogging | C. running | D. flowing |
| 7. | A. it is | B. there is | C. they are | D. there are |
| 8. | A. Although | B. Despite | C. In spite | D. But |
| 9. | A. what | B. why | C. where | D. how |
| 10. | A. Other's | B. Another | C. Others | D. Other |

IX. Read the following passage and answer the questions. (1,0 points)

Thank you for calling the North London Arts Cinema. It opens 7 days a week, showing a variety of British and foreign films.

Next week we still show an Italian film called "Midnight Meeting". It is set in Milan in the 1950s. You can see that film from Monday to Thursday. It will be on twice a day in the evenings. That's at 6.45 and 9.15. The film lasts two hours and fifteen minutes. Tickets are £4, but there is a special student ticket at £2.80 for all our midweek films. Please bring your student card if you want the cheaper ticket.

The nearest car park to the cinema is in Victory Street. It's just five-minute walk from the cinema.

Thank you for calling the North London Arts Cinema. If you require further information, phone during office hours – 9am to 4.30 pm, Monday to Friday.

1. How many days a week does the North London Arts Cinema open?

.....

2. What is the title of film next week?

.....

3. How long does the film last?

.....

4. What does a student have to do if he wants the cheaper ticket?

.....

5. How far is it from the nearest car park to the cinema?

.....

X. Fill in each numbered blank with ONE suitable word. Write your answers in the space provided. (2,0 points)

Benefits of playing sports

Firstly, playing sports can give you a healthy life and a fit body to you. You will be more active and healthier (1) _____ playing sports. To illustrate, you can have a lower chance of getting a serious illness such as (2) _____ attack or high blood pressure.

In other words, it increases your resistance to illness. In leisure time, you can play sports (3) _____ your friends or your relatives, this not only helps you but (4) _____ motivates everyone around you to take part in sports and have good (5) _____.

Furthermore, there are some (6) _____ which you can play easily such as table tennis, tennis or football and after that, you feel completely relaxed or (7) _____ free from your stress. Moreover, you also need to allow (8) _____ encourage children to play sports, especially some outside activities such as football, basketball or volleyball to decrease the time that your children (9) _____ sitting in front of computers or watching television.

These sports can help them have endurance, quickness and even teach them how to improve team spirit and work in groups. These sports also teach them how to communicate with their teammates, and show them (10) _____ active and creative they are.

SECTION 5. WRITING

XI. Finish the second sentence in each pair in such a way that it means the same as the sentence before it. (1,0 point)

1. It took Mr. Hoang half an hour to walk to work yesterday.

→Mr. Hoang spent.....

2. What is the price of this cap ?

→How much.....?

3. You shouldn't eat too much meat.
→ You'd.....
4. Lan is the youngest of the three sisters.
→ Lan has
5. Our house is older than any other house in the living centre.
→ Our house.....
6. They prefer computer games to video games.
→ They would rather.....
7. He drives more slowly and carefully than I do
→ He is
8. The trip lasted two weeks
→ It was.....
9. We have to keep our school clean, green and attractive.
→ It's our duty.....
10. Ba didn't pass the final examination because of his laziness.
→ Because Ba.....